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CALLS FOR PAPERS 

Cheiron: The International Society for the History of Behavioral and Social Sciences. 
42nd Annual Meeting, June 24-27, 201.0, LeMoyne College, Syracuse, NY 
Papers, posters, symposia, ·or workshops may deal with any aspect of the history of the 
behavioral and social sciences or related hjst9riographical and methodological issues. 
All submissions must satisfy length limitations listed below (references, tables, etc. may 
be appended), and must be received by 5pm CST on January 15, 2009. To facilitate 
blind review, please include a cover sheet indicating: title; author's name and affiliation; 
author's address and phone number; and audio/visual needs. Authors are encouraged to 
send submissions electronically as attachments (.doc or .rtf), although three printed 
copies of a submission may be mailed to the address below. 

Papers: Submit a completed paper (7 -8 double-spaced pages plus a short abstract), or 
a 700-800 word abstract plus short bibliography. Papers should be original, i.e., not 
previously presented at other conferences. 
Posters: Submit a 300-400 word abstract. 

Symposia: Submit a 250-300 word abstract describing the symposium as a whole, and 
a 500-700 word abstract plus short bibliography from each of the participants. A cover 
letter should include the names and institutional affiliations of each of the participants, 
which should not be revealed in the abstracts. 

Workshops: Contact the program chair (gsullivan@ccccd.edu). 

Student Travel Awards: Available to help defray travel expenses of students who 
present papers and posters. Please indicate if you are a student and wish to be 
considered for an award. 

Electronic submissions: Jerry Sullivan at gsullivan@ccccd.edu. (N.B. gsullivan). Mailed 
submissions: Jerry Sullivan, Collin College, 2800 E. Spring Creek Parkway, Plano, TX 
75074 

The 15th Annual Conference of the Victorian Interdisciplinary Studies 
Association of the Western United States (Visawus) will be held in Honolulu, Hawaii, 
October 28-30. 

Conference theme: Oceania and the East in the Victorian Imagination 

The conference will focus on the complex relationships between the Victorians and the 
East, including India and China, Malay and the East Indies, Australia and New Zealand, 
and the South Sea Islands. This international conference will bring together specialists in 
Asian and Victorian art history, literature, gender studies, science, history, literature, 
politics, and biographical studies, among others, to explore how the Victorians perceived 
the East and how the Victorians were perceived in the East. We invite paper proposals 
on political, cultural, social, religious, artistic, scientific, economic, agrarian, and other 
aspects of this rich interaction. 

Submissions: Deadline for abstracts to be emailed to Richard Fulton at 
fulton@HAWAII.EDU is March 19, 2010. 
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